To: ICANN, Internet Corporation for Assigned Names and Numbers




Re. Contractual compliance check on adjustments of the .ONE Registry-Registrar Agreement
One.com A/S, the “Registry”, has entered a Registry Agreement with the Internet Corporation for Assigned Names and Numbers, “ICANN”, to operate a shared registration system, TLD name servers, and render other registry services for the .one top-level domain, the “Registry Agreement”.
The Registry has now, in accordance with Sub-section 5 (a) in the .ONE Registry-Registrar Agreement the “RRA”, opted to adjust the Registration Fees by adding on two new price tiers.[footnoteRef:1] Since such an adjustment is conditional on the consistent with the Registry Agreement, the Registry wishes that ICANN conducts a compliance check on this adjustment, if needed.  [1:  For transparency reasons, ICANN is also informed that the Registry has opted to adjust the prices from 6.5 to 13.00 USD, in accordance with the same regulation in the RRA, effective as of 1 December 2022. The Registrars have been duly informed of the price changes.] 

Furthermore, in response to the Contractual Compliance Audit Report dated 20 July 2022, we have updated the Registry-Registrar Agreement to include two provisions concerning URS Complainant.
In addition, as discovered during the initial amendment review, dated 28 July 2022, the RRA was missing the Specification 7 RPMs, which is now included in the latest version. 
As instructed during the initial consultation call, a copy of the new RRA with the adjustment included in redline is attached.
Please feel free to reach out to us in case you have any questions.
Best regards

Karsten M. Heimbürger
Global Business Manager
One Registry

M: +4560586886
kmj@oneregistry.co
https://get.one/

